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e live in an extraordinary 
community.  I am very proud 
of our neighborhood. To the 

volunteers who help make our events 
successful, the Block Captains who keep 
communications current among neighbors, 
and the advertisers who support our 
newsletter—thank you! 

Some free Leaf and Brush Pick-up dates 
remain. For those of us situated south of 63rd 
Street, with Thursday as the regular trash 

day, mark Nov. 12th and Dec. 16th  on your 
calendars. If Friday is your regular trash day 
and you live north of 63rd, Dec. 10th   is your 
opportunity for the free leaf pick-up. For 
each pick-up date, the city will collect up to 
20 bags of leaf and brush per household. Use 
paper bags, and the bags must be out by 7 a.m. 
the day of pick-up. For more info, visit www.
kcmo.org. As a reminder, please do not place 
leaves and brush on the street. It clogs our 
sewers and it is a City Ordinance Violation 
to do so. Be a good neighbor—sweep up 
in front of your house and try to keep street 
gutters and storm drains free of debris.

If you would like to be more involved 
with your neighborhood association, you 
may want to become a Board Member. 
Please call me to learn more about the 
commitment and/or to have your name 
added to the ballot. Elections are held at the 
Annual Meeting. For 2011, the Board has 
changed the meeting from early January 
to late February in an attempt to avoid the 
discouraging weather we’ve experienced in 
recent years. 

Our Greenway Fields website is live 
(www.greenwayfields.org) and we’re 
continuing to add content. We’d like the 
website to be a helpful resource for our 
neighborhood. If you’re interested in 
contributing or being part of the committee, 

W
President’s Letter, November 2010

✶  ✶  ✶

5TH
❄

Annual 

❄
❄

Neighborhood
Lights 
Contest
Judging 
on 
Sunday, 
December 
12th

Greenway Fields
Annual Holiday  

Gathering
✵ ✵ ✵

Sunday, December 5, 2010
5-7 p.m.

`
At the home of 

Sam & Julie Meers
601 West 63rd Street

✵ ✵ ✵
RSVP by December 1st

barbara.martin@greenwayfields.org
or call Barbara Martin at 

(816) 333-4890
*please no children, except (of course) 

babes in arms.

Boo! Neighborhood 
kids on Halloween

contact Ryan Felton (ryan.felton@
greenwayfields.org). 

The Annual Holiday Party is Sunday, 
December 5th at the home of neighbors 
Julie and Sam Meers, located at 601 W. 
63rd Street, from 5 p.m.-7 p.m. We are 
appreciative to Julie & Sam for hosting the 
Holiday Party this year. Please stop by and 
visit with neighbors. We look forward to 
seeing you! 

Gina Valentino, 
President GFHOAA

2011 Neighborhood
Block Captains

61st Street    
Cathy Stephens  
(816) 361-2385

61st Terrace – 400’s   
Don McGee  
(816) 444-0638

61st Terrace – 600’s   
Bob Deeg   
(816) 926-1045

62nd Street – 400’s   
Kelley Hrabe   
(816) 686-2416

62nd Street – 600’s  
Bob Inderman  
& Patti Moore    
(816) 363-1213

62nd Terrace – 400’s  
Karen Grover-Pierce  
(816) 523-6951

Valley Road 
(at Pennsylvania)   
David Thompson  
(816) 333-2282

63rd Street – 400’s   
Vlad Gjorgjioski   
(913) 486-2801

63rd Street – 600’s   
Julie Meers   
(816) 333-5366

Greenway Terr. – 400’s   
Terry Wolf
(816) 333-4551

Greenway Terr. – 600’s  
Tom O’Connor  
(816) 363-2926

W. Meyer Blvd.  
– 400, 500 & 600’s 
Danea Dickey   
(816) 237-1551

Wornall Terr.  
& Wornall Road  
Matthew Johnson 
(816) 536-5753

Washington Ave. 
Lesley Reller   
(816) 523-5225

Pennsylvania Ave.
– 6400’s 
Liz Orr   
(816) 547-7740 

Jefferson Ave.    
Pat Bement   
(816) 444-0805

Summit Ave.  
& 6400’s of Valley  
Rose Dorlac  
(816) 363-8131



S U M M I T 
   A R C H I T E C T U R E

Call for a free home consultation 
816-210-4104

Mary Deacy, AIA, LEED AP

Jennifer Martin 

www.summitarchitecture.com 

  

a Brookside neighborhood business  

 specializing in the sustainable 
design of remodels and additions 

to existing homes including   
kitchens and bathrooms 

R. Joseph Groebl
FINANCIAL ADVISOR

Financial Planning Specialist

V WEALTH MANAGEMENT LLC
6800 College Blvd., Suite 200 Overland Park, KS 66211

Office: (913) 827-4600 • Direct: (913) 827-4610
Fax: (913) 827-4630 • Cell: (816) 419-1230

joseph.groebl@vwealthllc.com

“If you are not in cash, you must be getting advice from Wall Street”

1035 E. 23rd Avenue
N. Kansas City, MO 64116

816 221-9981 • Fax 816 221-5597
chimneytech@linkcity.org

Call Laura for a quote

CHIMNEY TECH

for the sixth time!

 

12 west 63rd Street
Kansas City, Mo 64113

(816) 361-8841

Brookside’s original  
neighborhood bar  

and grille

Incredible daily  
homemade  

food specials!

Over 150 beers from  
around the world

www.charliehoopers.com

Live music for  
your next party  
or event.   
Jazz, Samba, Blues,  
French, Celtic  
from one of  
Kansas City’s  
premier vocalists...

Cynthia van Roden

816 210-3036

Homes of the Month
NEIGHBORHOOD SCRAPBOOK

The residents of Greenway Fields, and 
particularly those on the 400 block of 
Greenway Terrace, are mourning the loss of 
their neighbor, C. Neil Bull, who passed away 
on September 26, 2010. Neil had lived at 438 
Greenway Terrace since the early 1970s, 
raising his two daughters there and turning 
his yard into a lovely garden. Neil was a 
neighbor who was genuinely interested in 
those around him. He was generous with his 
time, his wit and wisdom, and his produce. 
He loved his neighborhood and lived by 
the “shop local” ethos long before it was 
trendy. His wife, Catherine Anderson, notes 
that they generally did all of their shopping 
within a two-mile radius of their house and 
made a point of doing all of their Christmas 
shopping within Brookside.

Neil was born in Cleveleys, England on 
August 21, 1940. Neil and his two brothers 
were raised by their mother after their father 
was killed when the ship on which he served 
in the Royal Navy was sunk by a German 
U-Boat during World War II. Neil was an avid 
rugby player in his youth, until a serious injury 
kept him from playing, and he turned to more 
scholarly pursuits. His studies took him to 
Vancouver, British Columbia and then to the 
University of Oregon, where he received his 
Ph.D. in Sociology. He came to Kansas City to 
teach sociology at UMKC, eventually serving 
as the chair of the Department of Sociology 
and as the Associate Dean of the College of 
Arts and Sciences. Neil is survived by his 
wife, Catherine Anderson, his two daughters, 
Hillary Bull Urich of Shawnee and Catriona 
Bull Briger of Philadelphia, his granddaughters 
Maya and Ally Urich of Shawnee, his grandson 
Oliver Briger and granddaughter Hazel Briger 
of Philadelphia, and two brothers.

In Memory of 
Neil Bull

October
Steven & Christine Hutto 

6417 Summit

September
Jim & Rose Dorlac 

6430 Summit
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Family. Many definitions,  
many types, one Doctor for your  

family, for life.

VOTED BEST FAMILY DOCTOR  
OF SOUTHLAND

Brookside Family Medicine

7130 Wornall Rd. Kansas City, MO
(816) 523-9355
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